Town Hall Meeting 16NOV17
RADM Brown, D7 
· CG Foundation: Admiral Brown met on 15NOV17 with the Coast Guard Foundation. The CG Foundation is known for helping CG members and their families. The CG Foundation recognized District Seven, Broward County School District, and the General Manager of Bonaventure Resort and Spa on 16NOV17 at the foundation dinner for hurricane relief efforts and assisting families during this time of need. The foundation will be hosting the Thanksgiving dinner that will be held on 22NOV17 at the Bonaventure Resort and Spa.
· Status Update: 
· News continues to improve on the island (PR). Rio Bayamon Housing has commercial power, water, and teams are working to control mold growth in some of the homes.
· Mid-December to the end of December is the target timeframe for Sector San Juan to be back to a condition for dependents to return; however, this is not confirmed as the end date of the Evacuation Order. This is simply a target date for basic needs to be sufficient in Puerto Rico.
· AIRSTA Borinquen is behind San Juan in regards to power and water. 
· Additional CG personnel are in Puerto Rico to visit and inspect San Juan and Borinquen to ensure housing conditions are acceptable for dependents to return.
· CG Medical Staff are visiting clinics to ensure sufficiency for dependents.
· A detailed plan has not been identified in regards to the Virgin Islands. Admiral Brown stated that he would not want families in the Virgin Islands if basic needs could not be met. Admiral Brown and CAPT King will discuss long term plans and decisions.
· Flights: The Coast Guard is obligated to provide transportation back to the island (commercial travel only at this time – NO C-130s); however, the Coast Guard can only authorize/reimburse the cost of a flight up to the Government Travel Rate for a flight from Miami, FL, or Ft. Lauderdale, FL back to the islands.
· Medical Care: Admiral Brown encouraged dependents to take care of urgent medical care in Florida or wherever they are located prior to returning to the islands.
Master Chief Salls, CMC – Sector San Juan
· The key items that will dictate the end of the Evacuation Order: safety, security, water, power, and medical.
· Medical is still unknown. Sector San Juan does not have a good idea of how big the provider network is and if there is enough care for the number of dependents currently stateside. 
· Master Chief Salls recommends that members and dependents reach out to Tricare prior to returning to ensure specific medical needs can be met.
Family Support Unit (FSU) - Weston
· $25 local travel is only authorized to Active Duty dependents at the safe haven in Weston, FL.
· Friendly Reminder: Thanksgiving Event hosted by the CG Foundation will be held 22NOV17 from 3:00-6:00pm
· Tricare enrollment freeze is approaching and the PCM waiver has been extended to April 7, 2018. 
· FSU staffing is decreasing. CAPT Hein, LT Sanchez, MEC Rushmore, BMC Poertner, and BM2 Martinez have departed. 
· Friendly Reminder: Please sign up for the email distribution list also known as the LISTSERV for updates from the FSU. 
Questions and Answers
· Will air conditioners be inspected in housing units?
· They will be checking each along with generators to prevent potential fires.
· Has water been tested?
· Yes, water has been tested and continues to get tested. The homes that have been utilized in Borinquen for the CDC were inspected, tested, and meet the requirements to conduct daycare.


